Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 24th June 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Gordon Miller, Cliff Beevers, Ian Gilmour, Neil Ingram, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Susan Perriss, Richard Watt, Callum MacKenzie, PC Derek Brown.

Visitors : Anne Wimberley, Eric White, Jim Ferguson, Russell Salton and Sarah Holman.
1. Apologies - Ken Davies, Vic Stewart, Councillors Ricky Henderson and Dominic Heslop, 

2. Minutes of May 27th Meeting and Matters Arising:  the minutes were accepted as a true record. 
    Dog rings at Iceland: Ian would source rings and proceed with fixing them. Action: Ian.
    The people responsible for the latest fly-tipping incident had unfortunately not been identified        after all. Neil had not yet checked the grass cutting schedule with Craig, but the grass had been cut since the last meeting. It was too early to tell if the wildflowers sown at Bloomiehall in 2013 had naturalized successfully. Jim had asked about wildflower sowing at Curriemuirend Park and had been advised to wait until October. Action: Neil.
3.  Reports and recent meetings: 
     3.1  Secretary: Richard reported that there had been no licensing applications for the area. A new JGCC noticeboard, which in colour and design would match the village signs, had been ordered for installation on the pavement outside RBS. Money had been saved arranging a single delivery of our new board with that of Ratho CC. Installation by the Roads Department was expected before September’s meeting.
    3.2 Treasurer – a written report was circulated.  In his absence Ken had reported an unchanged    no. 2 account and two incoming contributions to the no.1 account of £500 and £2300 towards costs of the Baberton History Project and the new noticeboard respectively.
     3.3 Monthly local planning matters - report sent separately. The altered plans for No. 1 Baberton Loan now had received planning consent. The adoption of the new road at the northern end of Baberton Avenue had not made any progress.  In the meantime Neil had asked for white lines to be painted at the end of Juniper Park Road to make it clear who had priority at the junction with Baberton Ave.. Following the AGM he had written to the SWNP office requesting some safety measures be taken on Baberton Avenue.  In addition, he proposed sending a further email regarding the state of the stretch of road west of the village hall running towards Bloomiehall Park. A stretch of some 50 metres of road was not made up and caused those with pushchairs and wheelchairs great problems. It was suggested that this might be linked to the difficulty for wheelchair users of accessing the village from Baberton Mains and that Andy Edwards should be reminded of the problem before the next walkabout. Action: Neil
     3.4  Meetings: Norma had been asked by Beacon Club if JGCC could publicise the club’s local activities at St Margaret’s Court in aid of dementia sufferers and to advertise its need for volunteers. It was agreed that we could put posters in the village noticeboards. Cliff commented that Palm was having awareness-raising meetings on the same topic in Balerno and that the Bethany Christian trust was seeking volunteers to befriend lonely elderly residents through the church or the community council.
     Helen and Norma had attended a Planning workshop where a significant demand had emerged for more training for community councillors in planning matters. Ian Perry had asked community councils to sign up to a planning concordat, but JGCC’s planning sub-group had met to discuss it and had decided for the time being not to sign, despite pressure from the PNP to do so. Neil, Jim and Gordon would attend a meeting on the LDP with Ian Perry on 2 July. Separate meetings to discuss the HNDA (Housing Need Demand Analysis), SESplan’s projected housing requirement in south-east Scotland, would be held on 2, 9 and 17 July. Helen, Cliff and Neil would attend on different days.
    On 14 June Helen and Norma had attended a meeting of the Community Planning Group at which it was evident that Communities wanted to include, inter alia, planning for green space conservation; healthy living, and the expanded use of community facilities, though it was clear that there was no immediate prospect that PPP schools would lower their hire charges.
     Helen had attended the Safety Group meeting where a trading standards officer had spoken on how best to deter bogus callers. She had brought leaflets on how to set up a Neighbourhood Watch and on trading standards. 

    Cliff had attended an exploratory meeting with Balerno CC, Currie CC and the Balerno Music Festival chairman to discuss the possibility of expanding the festival to include  literature and spreading it to venues in Currie and Juniper Green.  He and Richard would represent JGCC at future meetings and would work to promote the venture.
4. Police report: Derek had brought written police reports covering the May and June periods. He   reported that attendance at community council meetings was no longer a high priority, a change of policy that Helen would raise at the next Neighbourhood meeting. Action: Helen.
     4.1  Road safety at Clovenstone roundabout/Baberton Mains View: there was discussion of the     dangers to motorists and pedestrians on Baberton Mains View, especially those arising from the junction with the northbound slip road off the by-pass where the sign indicating two way traffic on the View was obscured by vegetation. Although this is the responsibility of Bear Scotland, Jim volunteered to clear the sign. It was also agreed that a ‘Stop’ sign at the foot of the slip road should be asked for as preferable to the present ‘Give Way’ sign. Derek suggested asking Mike Avery, the local city councilors and Jason Rust to come to see the problem for themselves. The bushes at the east end of the View constituted a hazard as they obscured traffic on the Clovenstone roundabout from motorists exiting Baberton Mains, while they also hid pedestrians using the footpath from motorists turning left on to the by-pass. It was not clear whose responsibility it was to cut back the bushes at this point. Equally pedestrians using the footpath had difficulty seeing approaching vehicles. Helen agreed to organize a meeting of interested parties. Action: Jim and Helen.
     4.2  Safety Committee meeting: following complaints at the AGM about reckless, dangerous cycling on the Water of Leith Walkway, it was agreed to raise the issue at the next Safety Committee meeting. Action: Helen.
5. JGCC matters

    5.1 LDP/Curriemuirend Park update: the City Council had adopted the 2nd draft LDP. There would be 6 weeks from 22 August to 3 October to make representations about the continued inclusion of Curriemuirend Park in the plan, where 165 houses, possibly as many as 180, were shown taking up most of the park. Neil commented that the planning principles that had been applied in relation to other development sites seemed to have been ignored in the case of Curriemuirend Park. For instance, provision of schooling and adequacy of the transport infrastructure had received detailed attention elsewhere in the plan, but not at Curriemuirend. It seemed perverse that to avoid impacting on the green belt the city was proposing to build on parks. Jim had discovered that 81% of the current P1 and P2 classes at Juniper Green Primary came from the catchment area, a figure that would increase with the next intake. He had been unable to find that any significant improvements were proposed for Clovenstone Park if Curriemuirend were to be lost as a park to development.
     Eric criticized the land allocated in the plan for allotments as likely to be poorly drained, polluted by traffic from the main roads on either side and shaded by trees. The path indicated on the feasibility study would have to go round rather than through the allotments for security reasons. The best access to allotments would be via the underpass from Clovenstone. However, if there were to be no building for ten years, allotments could be provided on a ten year lease and could attract grants.
     There was discussion of the possibility that an area south-west of the Gogar roundabout might be developed, relieving the pressure to build on green belt land in the Water of Leith valley. This site was in fact the northern section of Murray Estates’ Edinburgh Garden District proposal. It was agreed that Cliff would invite Mr Holder of Holder Planning to our next meeting to present a purely factual account of what such a development would involve. Action: Cliff.
     Ian Perry had undertaken to contact all who had made a representation previously about the 1st draft LDP to submit new representations on the new draft during the period 22 August to 3 October. Neil would contact him to point out that many community councillors were likely to be on holiday during September.
     5.2 Baberton Mains History Project – funding and progress update: Helen reported that the
     history booklet was at the printers and was expected to be available to sell from the community 
     stall, where the quilt would also be displayed, at the farmers’ market at the end of the week. The 
     history group would give talks to local history societies and the quilt would go on display at the 

   horticultural society’s show. Baberton Mains would probably be leafleted. Susan’s suggestion that a stall could be taken at the primary school at the first event of the new term was approved. 
     5.3 Community Empowerment:  Derek MacKay had said, “This Government believes firmly in     subsidiarity and local decision making, and just as independence can ensure decisions about Scotland are taken by the people who care most about Scotland, the people who live and work here, so community empowerment can extend that opportunity to every community in Scotland." The amount of money available to Community Councils had been increased, though it was not clear if Curriemuirend Park would qualify for acquisition by JGCC. The empty premises on Lanark Road formerly occupied by Hockey Scotland was still vacant and might be turned to community use. Helen would try to find out who owned it. Action: Helen.
    5.4 JG Farmers Market move: the plan to move the market to the Village Hall and garden on 27 September was discussed. Access to the garden at present was unsatisfactory, with loose coping stones a safety hazard.  A sub-committee consisting of Cliff, Ian, Vic and Richard was formed to move the project forward. Some stalls could go inside the hall as the garden would be too small to accommodate them all. An outside electricity supply should be provided. It was suggested that school football on the Astroturf pitch on Saturday mornings might provide a chance to attract more customers. The School Council AGM would take place in September, another possible opportunity to reach parents and families. Cliff would contact the School Council about the move. Action: Cliff.
6.  Councillors’ corner: two only of the councillors had sent their apologies, but none had attended.
7.  Sustainable development: Anne circulated documents she had prepared on sustainable  development and energy saving and the LDP. She spoke on the importance of urban density as opposed to urban sprawl, the need to build carbon neutral developments and for green cities, with environmental principles informing all aspects of planning and infrastructure. It was very important to include agricultural as part of all large developments. There was still time to press for general policies based on these principles in the LDP. Cliff asked Anne to prepare two or three major points on energy efficiency, planning for higher densities and the inclusion of agricultural land for submission to the South West Community Forum. Action: Anne.
8.  AOCB: the Wester Hailes Edible Estates initiative was raised by Jim as an example of what could be done by a community to encourage healthy eating and to grow its own food. Advice on such a scheme could be obtained from the Health Centre and might assist with establishing allotments at Curriemuirend Park. Eric would be informed and the possibility of a joint enterprise with Wester Hailes CC suggested to him. Action: Cliff.
    Cliff suggested buying a gift for Finlay McLeod to thank him for use of the dental surgery car park for the market, and for David Geary for checking the accounts. The suggestion was approved by the meeting.

9.  Date and venue of the next meeting, walkabouts etc.: there would be a walkabout on 16 July. 

     It was agreed that JGCC meetings would continue to be held on the fourth Tuesday of the month. . The next meeting would be at 7.00pm on August 26 in the Committee Room of the Village Hall.
____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ___
